
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, March 5, 2008
Suite 200-A Conference Room

65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD


Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary
OTHERS PRESENT
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.
Kim Huff, Southern Marin Cities
Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael

Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
Judy Schriebman, Las Gallinas San Dist.
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill
Ed Mainland, Sustainable Novato
Matt McCarron, Novato 
Marilyn McConnell, Public

Dee Johnson, Novato Disposal
1. Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 9:04 AM.  

2. Approval of JPA Local Task Force Meeting Minutes from January 2, 2008. M/s, Elam, Figueroa to approve the January 2, 2008 meeting minutes.  Motion approved unanimously.

3. Open Time for Public Comment.  Ed Mainland stated that the presentation from Debra Kaufman was helpful, the LTF should have presentations from Kevin Miller and Robert Haley, and that JPA work to reform the franchise agreements to get to zero waste. Members requested staff invite Kevin Miller of Napa to submit a presentation at the next meeting.
Staff reported interviews are taking place March 5th and final appointment will be made by the JPA.  Staff also reported that the RFI will receive responses by end of the month.
4. Waste Management Infrastructure Description.  Staff reported on the current waste infrastructure in Marin listing the four private and one community haulers, nineteen franchising agencies, recycling and buyback centers, household hazardous waste facilities and three composting facilities within Marin County.  Members requested staff prepare a flowchart that would show the waste flow of Marin from franchise agencies to haulers and disposal or recovery facilities used. Local Task Force Members discussed possibilities to regulate non-franchised haulers.

5. Subcommittee Reports. 
· Construction and Demolition Materials  The subcommittee reported they had met twice and discussed that all cities should adopt identical C and D ordinances and that the JPA could develop a streamline reporting  form that can be easily verified at the landfill to meet diversion requirements.  Members stated there was concern that there is not enough enforcement.
· Progressive Can Rates Subcommittee members met one time and discussed looking at who has developed variable rates, and how different rate structures work.  The Task Force members discussed how proportional rates give a subsidy to small can users, which can be balanced by fining small can users who overfill their cans.  The group discussed changing the frequency of pickups for different can sizes.  
· Foodwaste Composting   The subcommittee reported on Marin Sanitary’s pilot foodwaste composing program.  Items reported are that there is not much room at permitted composting facilities, that there is a potential to work with the sanitary district to digest these materials, and there would be potential fieldtrips to Berkeley that would be helpful. PG&E gave a grant to the City of San Rafael to work with the Central Marin Sanitation Agency and Marin Sanitary to develop a program to generate energy from foodwaste.  They are looking into the use of modular anaerobic digesters.  Staff stated they are working with the Master Gardener’s and the Marin Art and Garden Center to consider developing a backyard composting program.
6.   Adjourn.  Next meeting is April 2, 2008 in 65 Mitchell Blvd.
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